
Agenda Item: 11. 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:   Programs Projects and Operations Subcommittee 
 
FROM: Terry Schumacher, Land & Water Programs Coordinator   
 
SUBJECT: Review and Recommendation of Bids Received for construction of 

the Fish Cleaning Station and Trail Improvements at the Danish 
Alps State Recreation Area  

 
DATE:  February 26, 2018   
 

 
  
 
On February 22, 2018, bids were opened for the construction of the Fish Cleaning 
Station and Trail Improvements at the Danish Alps Recreation Area Project in Dakota 
County.   Danish Alps Recreation Area is a multi-purpose project designed to provide 
grade stabilization, flood control, and recreation in the Dakota County community.    
 
The project includes construction of the Fish Cleaning Station and two sections of trail 
improvements; one section is located from the handicapped parking pad in Day Use 
Area #2 to the fishing pier and the other is located from the handicapped parking pad in 
Day Use Area #1 to the boat ramp. 
 
Enclosed is a bid summary.  The 4 bids ranged from $186,023.29 to $379,537.89.  The 
apparent low bid of $186,023.29 was submitted by HCI Construction. 
    
 
The Engineers estimate for the construction of the project is $197,255.00.  Olsson 
Associates reviewed the work history for similar projects and based upon HCI 
Construction’s work history and references conclude that the contractor can 
successfully complete the project. Attached for your review is a letter from Olsson 
Associates recommending that a contract be awarded to HCI Construction. 
 
 
Management recommends that the Programs, Projects and Operations 
Subcommittee recommend to the Board that the General Manager be authorized 
to execute a contract with HCI Construction in the amount of $186,023.29 for the 
construction of the Fish Cleaning Station and Trail Improvements at the Danish 
Alps State Recreation Area Project, subject to changes deemed necessary by the 
General Manager and approval as to form by District Legal Counsel.  
 
 










